IB Parent Association

Minutes from August, 2012

Welcome

The meeting was called to order at 1:00PM by Board President Sue Tirakonda.

Board Members were present: Sue Tirukonda, Aaron Santry Dyana Diffin, Joe Camenzind, Nancy Hwang, Melanie Jenney, Jamie Noakes, Deborah Smith, Gwen Duggins, , Lily Jin, , Jay Voncannon, Steven Shook

Absent: Doreen Papadatos

Visitors: Jane Camenzind, Lorena Kite, Marily Christmore, Suzanne Tobias, Michael J. Boykins

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the May 10, 2012 IBPA Board Meeting were reviewed. It was moved (by Aaron) and seconded (Jay) to accept the minutes. All voted to accept the minutes.

Treasurer's Report

The treasurer's report was presented by Joe Camenzind.

- Joe presented an overall summary of Income v. expenditures for the last three years.
- The Income/Expenses for the current 2012-2013 school year include: income from parent donations of \$130.00 and \$125 spent to provide refreshments for August 21st Open House.
- The beginning balance for this year is \$4952.26

IB Coordinator Report From Mr. Shook:

- Mr. Shook presented a graphic which showed IB test scores for the last 5 years and compared East HS student scores to the world averages.
- 77 students graduated from East IB last year and 73 received their IB diplomas.
- Student Class Sizes beginning this year are approximately: 75 Seniors, 77 Juniors, 89 Sophomores, and 117 Freshman.
- A new Academic Honesty Policy has been implemented, and Mr. Shook discussed the changes.

Proposals/Requests for Funding

Mr. Shook presented three teacher requests:

- Molly Easley requested \$139.90 for two copies of AP Statistics Software. Jay Voncannon moved to fund this request. It was seconded by Bob Leake and unanimously approved.
- 2. Laurie McHenry requested \$93.21 for IB European History supplemental material. It was moved and seconded (Melanie Jenney/Gwen Duggins) to fund the request. Approved by the board.
- 3. Mary Chambers submitted a request on behalf of the Freshman Biology Teachers for ABO/RH Simulated Blood Kit and refills. The cost is \$68.60. Moved and seconded by Doreen Papadatos and Melanie Jenney to fund this request. Approved by the board.

New Business

- Big-Do will be held on Sept. 5 at 5:30. Sue suggested a new idea "IB Thirsty" (selling water in the form of a game) as opposed to having a "Rat Race". Jane Camezind will chair committee to organize the event.
- Faculty Appreciation will be on Oct. 12th. Plan for 200 members of the faculty and staff. \$1300 is the budget. Aaron Santry and Joe Camezind agreed to co-chair the event. Aaron will coordinate food, and Joe will recruit volunteers.

Old Business

 Nancy Hwang has created a folder for the Senior Recognition Event to help future committees. If you have any pictures from last year's event, please submit them to her.

Upcoming Event/Ideas

- IB Open House-booth for donations/meet and greet will be stationed by the library. Please stop by to welcome, and hand out brochures to others parents during the times when your child doesn't have and IB class.
- IB Speaker Series-Freshman Class will be on Sept. 27th. Aaron has secured the pitching coach from Wichita State, Brent Kenmitz.

Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 2:35 PM

The next meeting will be held on Sept. 13, 2012 at 1:00PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dyana Diffin, IBPA Secretary